Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee 
Regular Meeting

December 2, 2019
Minutes Final
The Girdwood Board of Supervisors, its committees, and subcommittees are subject to the Alaska Open Meetings Act as found in Alaska Statute 44.62.310 and Anchorage Municipal Code1.25 - Public Meetings.

7PM Call to order, Ken Waugh, Co-Chairs
Confirmation of Quorum:  Confirmed; attending are Ken Waugh, Guy Wade, Jason Porter and Mike Opalka
Agenda approved for December 2, 2019 meeting 
GW/JP
Minutes approval from November 6, 2019 meeting 
JP/MO

Announcements/Introductions/Presentation:
PSAC seats C and D (Opalka and Wade) are set to renew their 2 year terms in March, 2020.
Mike Opalka and Guy Wade both have committed to another 2 year term.
  

Old Business:

1) Update on approval of Girdwood Police Services Contract by Whittier City Council and Anchorage Assembly.  
Kyle reports that Whittier City Council passed the police service contract with 4 in favor and 2 opposed and 1 absent.  Comments regarding policing included seeking better balance between the communities, related specifically to enforcement of parking in Whittier.  Parking enforcement in Whittier is an on-going topic, as it falls under the responsibility of the Harbormaster.
City Manager signed Dec 2 and it will now go to Anchorage for signature. Everything will be set prior to current contract expires Dec 31.

Encourage meetings of Girdwood and Whittier councils to improve understanding and partnership.  PSAC expresses interest in participating with Whittier more frequently.  Group discusses suggesting meeting twice a year, spring and fall, when the tunnel is open later in the evening.
Thank you to Chief Achee, Whittier, and PSAC for the improved contract.

2) Review past/upcoming community events (see list below)
School bazaar on SAT, good opportunity to meet/greet in community
New Year’s celebration usually brings in a lot of people from outside the community.
Military Monday begins in January, 1st MON of each month.
Ken Waugh mentions that there are drunk drivers after night ski evenings.  Chief Achee says he has officers in Girdwood in the evenings.  Ski patrol should call if needed.
Night skiing will end at 8:30PM instead of 9; music at the Sitzmark starts and ends earlier in 2020 also.

New business:

3) Discuss PSAC meeting schedule
: review moving to quarterly meeting structure with option to add meetings if
needed.  
Public Comment: None

Other Business 
4) Girdwood Grassroots concerns from prior meetings:
Update on request to lower speed limit on Crow Creek Road: 
No update, Jerry Fox is contact with DOT.

Update on Alyeska Highway Pedestrian Safety Corridor Sweeps mitigation:  
Transfer of Responsibility Agreement (TORA) signed with the State of AK.  Signs are up in the sweeps, and we plan to leave them in the pathways if we’re able to maintain snow and sanding with them in place.  
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Update on Hightower/Alyeska Hwy Crosswalk light project: Ongoing delays, but installation should be coming soon. DOT has agreed to reimburse GVSA for these improvements up to $300,000 for light system and Alyeska Bike path. Funds are coming from leftover funds from Alyeska Highway and pathway construction, now that the project is wrapped up.


Update on Special Events Parking: No update, HLB is working on temporary impound lot so that a contractor could bid on impound lot.
5) Roundtable comments from the PSAC board
Mike Opalka – Is there need for extra equipment, changing office locations, more manpower?
Chief Achee says he has some ideas that he’s addressing with Whittier City Council:
Manpower:  Six patrol officers on staff currently.  8 would be optimal.

Radio systems: Current system is out of date.  Upgrade will include UHF and VHF and would allow communication among all the services that WPD interacts with.  Kyle discusses that Girdwood Valley Service Area can’t pay for items that are given to or belong to Whittier.  Expenses are outlined in the contract.  PSAC may be needed to give political clout to allowing shared frequency with Anchorage public safety radio systems.  PSAC may also need to provide letters of support for grant applications, etc.

Kyle Kelley:  Girdwood substation contract with ACS is being renewed.  As the property improvements have been paid off, the monthly lease is lower in 2020 than it has been.

Public Safety Reports:

WPD Update (WPD Interim Chief Andre Achee): 95 calls in November.  Traffic enforcement increased as requested by GBOS and PSAC. Full report to be provided. Chief Achee is now Whittier Police Chief (no longer interim).
There have been some social media posts regarding Seward highway maintenance.  This is an ongoing concern and highlights the desire to have officers in both communities without need to commute via highway. 
GFR Update (Chief Michelle Weston): No report.
GBOS Public Safety Supervisor report (Jerry Fox): No report.

Public Safety Outreach Opportunities/Events:
Girdwood School Bazaar
SAT Dec 7


Girdwood K-8 School
Girdwood School Holiday Show
WED Dec 18


Girdwood K-8 School Commons



ASD winter break

FRI-MON Dec 20-Jan 5

Winter break
New Years Festivities

TUE Dec 31


New Year’s Eve
Military Monday


MON Jan 6


Resort event 1st MON Monthly

ASD Parent Teacher Conf
WED-THU Feb 12-13

Half Day School

ASD spring break

FRI-SUN March 6-15

Spring Break

Alyeska Spring Carnival

Apr 17-19


Resort Event
Alaska Motor Musher Weekend April 24-26


Resort Event

Bike to School Day

TBA
Alaskaman Tri


June 27



Community Event

Forest Fair


July 3-5


Community Event
Blueberry Fest


August 15-16


Resort Event
Adjourn 7:30PM

